MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, December 3, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Evelyn Auger at 7:05 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Will Ellis, Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Selectman Johnny Van Tassel, Chair Evelyn Auger
Alternate Members present: None
Regular Members absent: None
Alternate Members absent: Gail Morrison, Justin Barriault, Jody Slack
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward
Approval of draft Planning Board minutes from 11/19/2015 – Don Bormes made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 11/19 with one change to be made – Johnny Van Tassel should be listed as Regular Member. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Old Business
a. Continued discussion regarding review and amendment of Subdivision Regulations – Town Planner Bob Ward proposed five possible amendments to the current Subdivision Regulations. The amendments included giving developers the option to build private roads or town roads, allowing building on flag lots, permitting detached accessory apartments, a Senior Housing ordinance, and rezoning the area around Exit 22 for commercial use. 
Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the amendment for allowing the option of private roads should not be worked on now, as she feels that there are other issues affecting private roads that should be examined before creating an amendment. Will Ellis mentioned that an important issue is whether or not shared driveways are still allowed and that this issue in particular should be looked at. The Planning Board decided not to pursue the amendment at this time.
Town Planner Bob Ward stated that the issue of permitting building on flag lots would be the fastest amendment to work on. Don Bormes noted that flag lots would allow for buildings to be built further back from the road, preserving the scenery of the Town. Town Planner Ward will work with the Office of State Planning for samples of wording to be used for the flag lot amendment. 
On the issue of allowing for detached accessory apartments, Selectman Johnny Van Tassel stated that he feels a property owner should be able to build an accessory apartment on his own property. Don Bormes stated that the current ordinance mandates that only one dwelling is built per lot, and that allowing for a detached unit would need to be carefully worded in an amendment and that more time is needed to do this. Dick Gardner mentioned that a compromise may be allowing for a detached accessory apartment only if lot size is adequate, perhaps twice the acreage that the Town requires for one building. The Planning Board agreed that this is something to be worked on next year.
Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the Senior Housing ordinance must be worked on immediately because she already stated at the Town Meeting that it would be completed by the Planning Board this year. The Board will work on finishing the reworking of the previous Senior Housing ordinance at the next meeting. 
Town Planner Bob Ward stated that all presenters that have come before the SEDAC Committee have stated that an untapped resource for tax revenue for the Town is the area around Exit 22. Chair Auger stated that she does not feel that this amendment would pass given that the public has not been educated enough about this issue. Dick Gardner stated that next year the Planning Board will work to create a clear plan for the rezoning of the area. 
b. Update regarding activities of SEDAC Committee – Town Planner Bob Ward notified the Planning Board that the SEDAC Committee is currently working on finalizing a draft to go into the Town’s Master Plan. 
c. Update regarding Johnson Road commercial gravel pit – Town Planner Bob Ward recapped the Zoning Board’s recent public hearing about the proposed gravel pit on Johnson Road. A hydrogeology study must be conducted because the site may be located on an aquifer. Don Bormes mentioned that an appraisal will also need to be done of the abutting properties to show any devaluation that may be caused by the gravel pit.
d. Update regarding discussion with Planning Board Attorney – Town Planner Bob Ward met with Planning Board Attorney, Bernie Waugh, regarding the recent application for voluntary merger of land by Mr. Dan Downes. Mr. Downes had previously conveyed separate pieces of land to family members, which has essentially subdivided the land without proper authorization from the Planning Board. Mr. Waugh advised Town Planner Ward to draft a letter to have these conveyances nullified which could then be signed by Chair Evelyn Auger. Dick  Gardner stated that a letter like this should come directly from the attorney, not the Planning Board. Chair Evelyn Auger stated that she wants to be sure of how the land was originally sold to Mr. Downes,  to make sure that the Planning Board has all the information it may need. 

Don Bormes stated that is shouldn’t matter how the land was sold, as it was subdivided without proper authority and should be nullified regardless. Don made a motion for a letter to be sent to Mr. Downes, and Dick Gardner seconded the motion. The motion did not pass. Town Planner Bob Ward will research how the Town conveyed the property to Mr. Downes as well as how long the Planning Board has to respond to Mr. Downes’ application for voluntary merger.
Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn at 9:30. Johnny Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

The next meeting is scheduled for December 17th, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.

Respectfully Submitted,

Audry Barriault, 
